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Swindon & District Branch 

_________________________________________ 

Contact: Ruth Panting       
email: ruthpanting@yahoo.co.uk   tel: 01793 491934 

T   

      Thank you to:
 
 
 
 

Congratulations to Judith Kitson on 

completing the Causeway Coast Half Marathon around the 

north coast of Ireland in September despite the adverse 

weather conditions of rain and wind.  She has raised over 

£1200  in sponsorship and gift aid, half for research and 

half to Swindon and District Branch.      
          Thank you Judith 

 
 

 

Congratulations to Joe Clauson and his cousin Tara who 

have raised over £1,000.  Joe writes: 

ñOn Saturday 24th September 2016, my cousin Tara and I 
took part in the Tough Mudder London South. The course is 

10.5 miles long enduring many difficult and muddy 
obstacles along the way. We decided to raise money for 

Parkinson's UK Swindon and District Branch, as my 
Grandad was diagnosed with the condition a few years 

ago.ò 

                           Thank you Joe and Tara 

 

 

 

mailto:ruthpanting@yahoo.co.uk
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Wendy enjoys her Arts & Crafts and has used her amazing skills to 

raise a total £502.78 this year from making and selling her lovely creations.  They range 

from cute little hedgehogs, to Santa Clauses and tree decorations. This total does not 

reflect Wendyôs total commitment to helping fund-raise for the Branch.  Many of Wendyôs 

creations are passed onto Branch Members to sell at other Branch fund raising events.    

Wendy can also be seen helping out on our bucket collection days, most recently at ALDI.       
Thank You Wendy 

 

 

 

 

Thank you, Mrs. Mary Hawker, for your kind donation from the sale 

of your hand crafted cards as well as the 88 assorted cards to suit all occasions which you have 

donated to help raise funds for the Swindon & District Branch of Parkinson's UK.   

Your donation is much appreciated.  
Thank you Mary 

 

 
 
 
 

£200.65 was collected at Aldi and £421.96 at B&Q. 

Thank you everybody who held a bucket! 
 

 

Committee Vacancies 
 
 
. 

If you are interested in any of these voluntary roles, please contact either: 

Dave Logan (Branch Chair)  

e-mail: davelogan_parkinsons.swindon@outlook.com  

Phone: 07887 354641 

Or Lynne Culling (Branch Secretary) e-mail:  lynneculling_parkinsons.swindon@outlook.com  

Phone: 01793 702827 

 

 

The Swindon and District Branch of Parkinson’s UK has the following volunteer roles 

mailto:davelogan_parkinsons.swindon@outlook.com
mailto:lynneculling_parkinsons.swindon@outlook.com
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Roles 

1. Events Co-ordinator 

Attend our Monthly evening Committee Meetings in the Community Room at Tesco Extra, Ocotal 

Way.  Co-ordinate and organise Branch Events such as: 

¶ Outings to visit Nation Garden Scheme (NGS) sites, canal boat trips, Christmas Shopping Trips, 

Theatre trips etc.  

¶ Indoor events in our Home Base Grange Leisure in Stratton St. Margaret. Make booking for the 

Stratton Suite which we use for events which can include Quiz Evenings,  Pub Games Evenings, 

Skittles Evenings with a Fish Supper, Talks. 

Other roles include: 

¶ Maintain our Programme of Events document which is distributed to all Committee members and 

our Website manager.  Assistance will be given with certain events such as providing the 

questions for Quiz Evenings.   

¶ Setting up of our audio visual systems.  Advice would be given on room layout that has to be 

provided to Grange Leisure as part of the booking.  

 

2. Running our Branch Raffles 

Attend our monthly evening Committee Meetings in the Community Room at Tesco Extra, Ocotal Way. 

¶ Raffles usually take place at our Grange Leisure events and prizes are generally donated by 

members on the night. 

¶ Selling raffle tickets on the night and organising the draw (raffle ticket purchase and purchase of 

prizes if required can be claimed on expenses). 

¶ Storing unused prizes until the next event and checking suitability. 

¶ Running our Christmas Raffle which takes place at our Christmas Lunch.  Help is provided in 

handing out the prizes.  Prizes are also generally donated, often on the night. It may be necessary 

to group prizes to save time during the draw process. 

¶ Approaching supermarkets and other stores for prize donations.   

¶ Helping out at Branch functions and Bucket Collections at Supermarkets etc. as required. 
  

More Volunteers Needed 
¶  

 
 

Due to feedback from Branch Members, we are looking at setting up a Monthly Coffee Morning for 

our Branch Members and other people affected by Parkinsonôs in our area on the first Tuesday of 

each month from 10am to 12pm starting on Tuesday 7 February 2017.  This is to provide an 

opportunity to meet others with similar issues and concerns to chat and support each other. 

Obviously, this is providing we get some volunteers to host the Coffee Morning; however, I am sure 

we will.  Volunteers will have access to the building to set up from 9.30am.  Justin Tomlinson(MP), 

who is a supporter of our Branch, has offered his premises free of charge for our use which are 

located at the Orbital Shopping Centre on main bus routes.  There is plenty of free parking at the 
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Entrance 
rear parking area of the Orbital as well as disabled parking close to  

the building.  There are also many shops to visit including Next, M&S, 

Boots, New Look, Outfit, Homebase and Asda. The premises are 

spacious with a small kitchen area, including a water boiler.  There is  

a disabled lift to get to the upper floor and disabled toilets.   
 

The room is the large glassed area on the upper floor and the entrance is in the left side as 

indicated in the photo.  There are adequate mugs available there for our use. We would provide 

funds for coffee, tea, milk & biscuits and make a small charge for the refreshments.  We would also 

keep a stock of Parkinsonôs information documents there for people to take away free of charge and 

information on the Branch and future events. 
 

To help support this new venture we are looking for volunteers to share helping to host the Monthly 

Coffee Morning, giving up about 3 hours a month of their time.  The reason we need a few 

volunteers is so it can be shared to allow for other commitments, holidays etc.  
 

If you are not already a registered volunteer with Parkinsonôs UK we would need to register you for 

insurance purposes.  This would not commit you to any further activities organised by the Branch or 

Parkinsonôs UK.  We hold Public Liability Insurance cover arranged by Parkinsonôs UK for up to Ã25 

million so anyone attending an activity organised by the Branch or Parkinsonôs UK is covered. 

  

 

 
 

Dave Logan  Branch Chair 

 

 

Parkinsonôs UK are looking for people affected by Parkinsonôs who may enjoy gardening ï and 

specifically, how this fits in with óTaking Controlô.  So, in the same way that exercise, dance, writing, 

etc, can  brings lots of positive rewards for many, gardening offers exercise, relaxation, a project and 

something to do, fresh air, being close to nature and so oné 

  

If you are someone with Parkinsonôs and would be happy to share your story 

and thoughts of gardening with us, would you please consider talking to me.  

This will probably include a very informal and short óinterviewô with you.  We 

will capture your thoughts and gardening story.  We would probably want a photo of you and your 

garden, and there may be a video interview.  These case studies will be used as part of our strategic 

Taking Control strand and also support our on-going partnership with the National Gardens Scheme. 

  

 

 

 

If you are able to help, then do get in contact: 
Luis Perpetuo,  Head of Involvement and Inclusion at Parkinsonôs UK 

Tel: 020 7963 3901     Email: Iperpetuo@parkinsons.org.uk  
 

Many Thanks 
 

If you are willing to volunteer to help host the proposed Coffee Morning, then please contact  

Dave Logan on 07887 354641,  or by email at davelogan_parkinsons.swindon@outlook.com 

 

http://www.ngs.org.uk/
mailto:Iperpetuo@parkinsons.org.uk
mailto:davelogan_parkinsons.swindon@outlook.com
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An enjoyable and óintellectualô evening was held at Grange Leisure 

Centre on Friday 28th October, when participants (Eggheads, Molly & Co, Warlocks &  Witches and 

Wizards)  were required to cast a few spells answering a variety of questions.  Dave Logan took to 

the mike to inform everyone that Our Master of Ceremonies, Daniel Woodward, had been taken ill 

and was at home in bed.  (ñLucky boy!  Thatôs where I should be,ò ï sorry, did I say that out loud?)  

Dave further explained that he would be taking over the task assisted by Colin Freegard, who had 

produced the  quiz questions.  There were 4 rounds of 20 questions each = Total 80 questions. 
 

Things started fairly slowly with a few easy-ish questions in the 1st round.  Dave, as usual, handled 

the mike with a deft touch, and the 1st round was over in about 14 minutes. On to round 2 when 

some of the questions got a little bit harder.  As one lady said to me at the end of the evening, 

ñCouldnôt you make the questions all easy?ò  To which I quickly replied, ñThen weôd probably finish 

up with 10 winners!ò   I believe it was Winston Churchill who said, ñYou canôt please everybody all 

the time.ò  Anyway I digress. 
 

We then gave the answers to rounds 1 & 2 and there were some noticeable murmurs from around 

the room as the answers were given!  The scores were checked by Colin:  the Warlocks & Witches 

tied for the lead place with the Wizards on 31 points. Whilst this was taking place, tea 

and  coffee with biscuits were served by the óUsualô people; thanks to them for the 

work carried out at every meeting. 
  

The 100+ draw took place and Jill Mitchell won £50 with Frances Gilbert taking second place after 

drawing out her own number; actually it is all done on Daveôs Laptop so the numbers are completely 

random. Well done to the winners. Iôm sure it must be my turn to win soon. 
 

On to round 3 & 4 where some of the questions were that bit different, ranging from ñWhat City is 

overlooked by Sugarloaf Mountain?ò  to ñWho was the original presenter of University Challenge?ò 

In this last round the Eggheads excelled themselves and finished with 63 points, with the Warlocks 

& Witches coming second with 57 points and 3rd place was taken by Molly & Co, with 52 points. 
 

Hopefully everyone enjoyed the evening.  However, if you want something 

different, please donôt just sit back; contact a member of your Committee and 

voice your request. We canôt arrange it if you donôt let us know! 

Colin Freegard    Branch Membership Secretary 
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This year the weather once again played a part in the dayôs 

events in what can be described as ñGolf in the Mistò.  Despite 

this, everyone looked forward to getting out on the tee boxes 

and hitting their first golf balls of the competition.  Luckily, 

other than some light misty drizzle at the start and being a bit 

wet under foot, we all finished the match dry.  All 28 

participating golfers from the Blunsdon club, the usual supporting Shrivenham contingent and 

competitors from further afield met in Carries Bar for pre-match coffee and briefing.  Unfortunately, we 

lost four pairs due to illness or having to work.  Of these four pairs two were ones with a player who 

had Parkinsonôs.  Two of the players who were unable to participate were unfortunately quite poorly 

and we wish both John and Rob a quick recovery.  The two remaining Parkinsonôs Pairs included 

Branch members Dave Logan and Roger Youlden; Roger was playing in the competition for his first 

time. 
 

Colin & Ann Freegard looked after the Branch Exhibition Stands and also 

the prize table which Dave Logan had set up prior to the golfersô arrival.  A 

very attractive range of prizes was on offer and all generously donated by 

Branch Members, friends and local businesses including John Lewis at 

Home, Sainsbury Bridge Mead, Sainsbury Stratton, Tesco Ocotal Way, 

Morrisons Regent Circus, The Tawny Owl Pub and the Carpenterôs Arms at 

South Marston.  Blunsdon House provided a prize for the winning pair.  
 

After the briefing and introduction to Shaun Judd, 

Blunsdon Golf Club Captain and Official Score Keeper 

for the match, all players headed out to their 

appointed tees for a ñGolfers in the Mistò  shot-gun 

start.  

The picturesque course, in excellent condition, had been prepared for us by Darryl Smith, the 

Blunsdon House Green Keeper, who also played in the competition, and had put out our nearest-the  

-pin boards on every hole the afternoon before. Luckily the mist started to lift towards the end which 

made it easier for our photographer Tony Falkingham.. 
 

This year we cut half an hour off the playing time. Perhaps the mist made 

players a bit more careful when striking the ball and less time was spent 

searching for lost balls.  After finishing the final hole, it was back to Carries Bar 

to wet a whistle and await the results.  All players thoroughly enjoyed their golf 

and many put their names down for next year. After Shaun had checked the 

cards and scores it was time to announce the results.  Prizes were announced 

by Dave Logan and presented by Ann Freegard. 



7 
 

 

Competition Winners 2016 

Winning Pair: -       Runners Up 
Dale Edwards &       Darryl Smith &  
Mark Bird       Malcolm Seagrott 

    

Best Parkinson’s Pair :                                Wooden Spoon 
Chris Melhuish & Dave Logan                       Dave and Pam     
               Banister 

 
Nearest The Pin Winners 

Hole 1                    Hole 2 -                        Hole  3 -                   Hole 4 -      Hole 5 
Chris Hill       Malcolm Seagrott         Dale Edwards           Mick Trush              Tracey Judd     

 

 

 
    Hole 6 -                     Hole 7 -         Hole 8 -       Hole 9 

 Jim Marshall             Darryl Smith              Clark Edwards     Mark Bird 

 

 

 

Dave Logan closed the event by thanking everyone for their support, explaining that the funds raised 

would help the Branch to continue supporting all those affected by Parkinsonôs in the Swindon Area.   

 

   Thank you Blunsdon House Hotel & Leisure Club and everyone    

 else who supported the event by playing, helping on the day or 

sponsoring the prizes  

Dave Logan   Branch Chair 

 

 

 

 
 

Thank you, Sheila, once again for an enjoyable concert.  Kentwood 
Junior Choir, directed by Sheila Harrod, performed their show called 
ñThe World Goes Aroundò at the Old Town Arts Centre on Saturday 
15th October.  There was a wonderful variety of songs of different 

styles including well known ones such as: ñAll kinds of Everythingò, ñ Ave Mariaò, and songs from 
musical shows ñCatsò and ñFameò, sung by the choir and some very talented soloists, 

Judging by the audienceôs smiling faces at the end of the show, 
everybody enjoyed the concert.  .Thank you to the people who 

contributed to the bucket collection as they departed. 
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We were invited to the óOpen Weekendô at the Swindon Croquet Club at the Moredon 

Playing fields in 2015 by Mary Booth & Roger Shearman who are both members of 

the Swindon & District Parkinsonôs group ï for which I am the Membership Secretary 

assisted, indeed guided, by my wife of 50 years, Ann.  

Towards the end of June 2015, there was an open day/weekend where we were 

invited to ñcome and try itò which we did and thoroughly enjoyed it.  We arrived at the 

club with several others from the Swindon & District Parkinsonôs Group, Roger & Mary (as named 

above), Ian & Linda Duthie, Chris & Helen Hooker, and Tony & Dawn Falkingham,   
 

What was thought to be a game for the very rich proved not to be the case.   When I told my 

Parkinsonôs Specialist, Dr. Lennox, we had started playing regularly at the Swindon Club, he was 

most enthusiastic and declared that it was an ideal sport for someone with Parkinsonôs because it 
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quite clearly benefits us a lot more than we ever thought was possible.  It has been very valuable 

for all of us Parkinsonôs people: not only is accuracy required, but tactically needs us to 

work our brains as well ï   something not much else does!  Rachel Gardner, the Local 

Parkinson's Nurse, is also very keen for us to keep attending.  She tells us that since 

joining the croquet set we have all perked up immensely and are fitter and more agile.  
 

Since that time we have introduced others from Parkinsonôs, Bill Bartlett being a regular attender. 

We also realised that Anna and Brian Newman were regulars, and also Pete and Sandy Selby; 

our good friends Martyn and Shirley Parrot, and Mike Jessop our neighbour. He admits thereôs a 

lot more to the game than he ever thought possible (not being a sporty type of person). 
 

We have even tried the ñone ballò game on the advice of John Airey, Secretary of the 

Swindon Croquet Club.  Ann reached the semi-final, but. I failed miserably, losing all 

my games!  However, we both enjoyed it immensely and we will play it again.  All this I 

feel leads us into the more complicated game of Association Croquet which is yet to come! That 

might be the next episode! 
 

We would all like to thank the Swindon Croquet Club for initially inviting us to attend and for the 

endless work put in by the various people who coach the óNewbiesô and help us along the way. 

Colin M Freegard.  Branch Membership Secretary. 

 

 
 

Winners for October:  Jill Mitchell £50 and Frances Gilbert £24 
 

 
Paul Mayhew Archer has contacted us to let us know that his documentary, ñParkinsonôs: The 

Funny Sideò, is now on BBC iplayer for at least a year and possibly could be there much longer if 

people watch it.   It can be accessed by this link  

http://www.bbc.co.uk/iplayer/episode/b072xkcz/inside-out-south-parkinsons-the-funny-

side#group=p03xg1qy  
 

Or simply Google ñLegends of British Sitcomò.  This will take people to 

an iplayer site with some documentaries about people involved in 

sitcom.  And there - along with programmes about Victoria Wood and 

Tony Hancock ï Paulôs documentary can be found. 

 

Paul is a script writer for several TV comedy programmes, including óVicar of Dibleyô, óOffice 

Gossipô, óMirandaô.  He was diagnosed with Parkinsonôs in 2011 

http://www.bbc.co.uk/iplayer/episode/b072xkcz/inside-out-south-parkinsons-the-funny-side#group=p03xg1qy
http://www.bbc.co.uk/iplayer/episode/b072xkcz/inside-out-south-parkinsons-the-funny-side#group=p03xg1qy
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In this financial year we have had 92 slots left unused 

 
Missed appointments   ●  Making a Life History Book 

●  Message in a Bottle    ●  Universal Credit 

 
 

We have been working really hard to reduce the number of people who donôt turn up to our 

appointments.  However, it appears from our stats we are not dropping this number very significantly. 

Appointment letters are sent out for Parkinsonôs Nurse appointments and home visits.  For the 

physio reviews, patients are sent a letter asking them to call in to confirm their appointment with 

our admin lady. 

Rehabilitation Assistants usually call to book home visits and also to ensure that people are 

aware of the dates that they are attending Booster courses etc. 

This means that people have either not turned up to the appointment or have called in with less 

than 24 hoursô notice meaning we are unable to get other people to attend instead. 

Iôm sure you are aware that this can be very frustrating to us as professionals as we always run 

with a waiting list of patients who wish to see us and these people have to wait longer than is 

 necessary.  We are aware that sometimes it cannot be helped but in many cases it can,

With many thanks:    

Rachel Gardner Lead Parkinsonõs Disease Specialist Nurse 

Swindon Parkinsonôs Service.         Tel: 01793 646465  Monday to Friday 08.30 ï 16.30 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

What is a life history book?  

A life history book is a home-made book compiled to capture memories and stories 

about a personôs life. It can be a valuable resource for carers as a 

conversation starter to ensure the person continues to enjoy social 

participation, and as a cherished heirloom for future generations.  
 

How can a life history book be important for someone with communication difficulties?  

Life history books create opportunities for conversation. They set the context for a conversation, 

meaning itôs easier to follow. It gives a shared point of attention for all parties to focus on. The 

photographs/pictures and words can act as a prompt for the person with communication difficulties 

and can help cue them in to what they want to say. It also gives the other person/people an 

:  please could you contact us as soon as possible if you cannot or do not  

wish to attend so that we can reschedule the appointment for someone else. 

 

A Plea From Rachel Gardner Our Parkinson’s Nurse 

Adapted from ‘Remembering Together’ created by the Alzheimer’s Society

tel:01793
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opportunity to ask relevant questions and allows the conversation to grow.  

Making the life history book can also be an enjoyable activity and stimulating for communication.  

 

What should a life history book look like?  

There is no standard format for a life history book. However, it should be visual and attractive, 

inviting people to look inside, to remember and to engage with others. You may wish to include 

photographs, pictures, single words or long sentences. It is up to you. Some people may need 

more help than others to develop a life history book. There are 

templates available on the internet that just need filling in or you could 

use a photo album or scrap book to make your own. Ideas to include: Å 

Photographs Å Timeline Å Maps Å Likes/dislikes information Å Family tree. 

Rachel Gardner, Lead Parkinsonõs Disease Specialist Nurse  
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

This is a voluntary scheme for anyone living at home, who might be reassured to know that 

essential information would be readily available to the Emergency Services should they suffer an 

accident or sudden illness.  The scheme ensures that vital information is available not only to 

identify you, but to advise on relevant illnesses, allergies, medication and contact addresses. 

The Message In A Bottle pack consists of: a Bottle, a Form and 2 Stickers 
 
 

Complete the details  

on the form.        

Complete the  form and put it in the  

Bottle supplied, and  place the bottle  

in the door compartment of  your fridge. 

Emergency Services will know  

to look for it in the event of  

being called to your home. 

They will be alerted by the use of the two  

special Green Emergency/Green Cross  

stickers. One is stuck on the fridge door. 

The other sticker is placed on  

the INSIDE of your front door. 

 

 

All Emergency Services are aware of the Lions Message In A Bottle scheme, and will locate the 

bottle and pass it on to a doctor or hospital personnel in an emergency. 

Bottles, which are free of charge, can usually be found in your local Chemist or Doctors 

Surgeries.  You may also find that you can obtain one through your nearest Neighbourhood 

Watch group, Age Concern, Council Offices, Housing Associations and many other places 

including Police stations. If you are unable to find a Bottle, please contact your local Lions Club. 

Bottles are often available at the Friday evening Branch meetings at Grange Leisure Centre. 

 

This information is from the Lionôs website with kind permission:  http://www.lions105ea.com/ 

Sponsored by Your Local Lions Club    

http://www.lions105ea.com/
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Well, it is November already; Christmas is looming, but so is the arrival of Universal Credit (UC). 

This new benefit wraps up a whole series of benefits aimed at people of working age in an effort 

to streamline the benefits service. It represents a major change to the way claimants engage with 

the benefits system as well as changes in how much people get paid, 

 
 

 

This change has already started in some parts of the country and while, for some claimants, the 

changeover has been relatively smooth, many claimants have had very serious problems and 

needed lots of support from local agencies.   
 

Who will NOT be affected? 

¶ If you are already receiving State Retirement Pension or Pension Credit you will not move 

onto Universal Credit. 

¶ If you are younger than this and your circumstances do not change you will not move onto 

Universal Credit at this time.  

¶ Universal Credit does not affect Pension Credit, State Pension, Council Tax reduction, 

Attendance Allowance, Carers Allowance, Disability Living Allowance or Personal 

Independence Payment. It should not affect contributory Job Seekers Allowance or 

Employment Support Allowance. 

So who WILL be affected? 

¶ If you are of working age and need to make a new claim in the Swindon area for Job Seekersô 

Allowance, Income Support, Employment Support Allowance, Housing Benefit or Tax Credits.    

¶ If you are of working age and your current claim for one of the above benefits comes to an 

end or your circumstances change.  

What should you do?  

¶ If you are having problems claiming get in contact with a support agency, e.g.  Citizens Advice 

Bureau, Swindon Council or your Parkinsonôs UK Local Advisor, Ken Luxon.  If you are 

contacted by the DWP and are told that you have to make a claim for UC then also seek help.  

¶ Do not delay seeking support as there are tight deadlines and getting it wrong can result in 

delayed payments including help with your rent. Swindon Citizens Advice Bureau will 

be dealing with many clients but are very well prepared. You can drop in or call their 

helpline, Advice Line:   03444 994 114,    Mon ï Fri: 10.00 am ï12.30 pm 

¶ You can correspond with them by e mail. Details are on their website. 

www.citizensadviceswindon.org.uk    

¶ You can also contact me (see contact details below) for support and I have 

backup from our Benefits & Employment Advice team, however they are already very busy.  

¶ So donôt panic, but be prepared to get help immediately if you face a problem with your claim.  
 

Wishing you all the best for the festive season.     

Ken Luxon & Victoria Griffiths. 

email  kluxon@parkinons.org.uk   Tel: 0344 225 3761 

 

 

 

and Universal Credit arrives for new claimants in the Swindon area in December 

http://www.citizensadviceswindon.org.uk/
mailto:kluxon@parkinons.org.uk
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Press Release ð November 18th 
 

 

 

 

 

 

The Swindon and District Branch of Parkinsonôs UK was thrilled to 

receive a visit from Charity President, Jane Asher, on Thursday 17 

November.  
 

The actress joined members at their weekly Tai Chi class at the 

MS Centre in Swindon to see the benefits of exercise for people 

living with Parkinsonôs and other neurological conditions. Jane also 

took the time to speak to Branch members and to thank them for their efforts in 2016. 

 

Jane, who was inspired to help after her 

brother-in-law, Gordon Scarfe, was 

diagnosed with Parkinsonôs in 2004, 

said: ñLocal groups are a vital source of 

support for people affected by 

Parkinsonôs, but they also host many 

activities that can help with daily life, 

from exercise to dance. These sessions are invaluable and wouldnôt be possible without the 

fantastic efforts of our volunteers.  ñOn behalf of Parkinsonôs UK, I would like to thank everyone 

in the Swindon Branch for their hard work this year and for making me feel so welcome today.ò   

 

The Swindon and District branch offers information, friendship and support to local people with 

Parkinson's, their families and carers. They also organise regular events and social activities.  

They hold monthly meetings at Grange Leisure Centre, Swindon, SN3 4JY on the last Friday of 

every month, but also have a packed itinerary between meetings. Everyone is welcome. 

 

 

 

 

Jane Asher became Parkinsonôs UK President in February 2007, having been Vice President for 

the previous three years. 
 

 

New Equipment at the MS Centre 

Bradbury House, Westmead Dr, 

Swindon SN5 7ER 

Tel: 01793 481700 

 

For more information on upcoming branch activities, contact Branch Chair, Dave Logan, 

on: 01793 486 407 or see www.swindonparkinsons.org.uk 

 

 

http://www.swindonparkinsons.org.uk/
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Research has shown that regular exercise could improve the physical and 

mental well-being of people with Parkinson’s 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Much of this information has been taken from the 2016 Spring Edition of óProgressô 

which is produced by Parkinsonôs UK. 

www.parkinsons.org.uk/sites/default/files/publications/download/english/progress_issue

_18_spring_2016_pdf_4mb.pdf 
 

www.parkinsons.org.uk 
 

And donôt forget our local website:  www.swindonparkinsons.org.uk 

 

 

http://www.parkinsons.org.uk/sites/default/files/publications/download/english/progress_issue_18_spring_2016_pdf_4mb.pdf
http://www.parkinsons.org.uk/sites/default/files/publications/download/english/progress_issue_18_spring_2016_pdf_4mb.pdf
http://www.parkinsons.org.uk/
http://www.swindonparkinsons.org.uk/

